Glen Rock record board meeting August 17th, 2021
Call to order 6:43 pm
Members present Ali, Jim, Michelle, & Sarah
Guests none
Secretary's report motion to approve by Ali, motion seconded by Jim, approved by all
Treasures report motion to approve by Jim, motion seconded by Ali. approved by all
New Business

YARD meeting: Ali attended the York area recreation department meeting. This meeting composed of 10
people from five different townships. Summer playground programs were discussed during the meeting
as well as summer staff rates our rates are comparable to other park and rec programs. Discussions for
future events we're also ideas included Halloween in the park, bus trips. movie nights, murder mystery
events and more. during the meeting there was also discussion on FEMA grants that local parks and recs

could apply for. The next meeting will be held in October.

March the park event: we will host two March the park events this year on September 24th and 25th
and will arrange for the monster to be delivered our hope is to have the maintenance crew set the
March in piles near the equipment. we will provide volunteers with refreshments and pizza. Sarah will
create a Facebook and will ask volunteers to bring their own rakes and gloves as well as wheel barrels if
Possible.

Old business

Summer playground program recap: All deposits for the summer playground program have been turned
in. The summer playground program was well attended. We did see an increase of outside residents
participating this year. There were a few issues with people not registering and for next year we will ask
all daycares to register for the weeks they would like to attend when registration opens. Attendees
really enjoyed the program.

Library bingo at the park: the August bingo date was rained out the library plans to host another bingo
at the park in September.

Rackville road property: The close date for the sale of the Rockville Rd property will be Friday September
20th. Funds from the sale will be held in escrow in the boroughs account.

Sunshine law changes: All rec board meeting agendas must be posted publicly one week prior to our
meeting. Ali will send agendas out to board members for approval once agenda has been approved, she
will forward it to Ann to be published.

Events and activities updates:

The Gaga pit will be installed in November



We have seen an increase all teens attending the teen takeover event. Many of the teams suggested
posting on Instagram about upcoming events.

Halloween haybale scavenger hunt: Sarah is currently reaching out to local businesses to find candy and
Hay bale sponsors.

Christmas cookie kits: Michelle will reach out to see if she can confirm the date of the tree lighting so
that we can possibly hand out Christmas cookie kits to the attendees.

2022 budget: will be working on updating the budget for 2022 to be approved at our next meeting

Bathroom closure dates: The park bathrooms are normally close at the end of October but due to
weather we will revisit when we should close the park bathrooms for the end of season at our October
meeting.

Glen Rock train stop pop up market: the market will host their annual fall fest September 26th with live
music and kids activities. The library will also be hosting their fall book sale on the same day. We are
expecting a large turnout.

Meeting adjourned at 7:37 PM

Our next meeting will be held September 21st at the park. In case of inclement weather our meeting will
be held via zoom.



